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Extended Stay-at-Home Order and Youth Vaccination Plan

May 14, 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians:

On May 13, 2021, the Premier of Ontario announced an extension to the Stay-at-Home Order until at
least June 2, 2021. All elementary and secondary schools will continue to operate under teacher-led
remote learning. The government will continue to use the advice of public health officials and medical
experts to inform the decision to return to in-person learning, and an update will be provided once a
safe return is recommended.

The government has also announced that beginning May 31, youth in Ontario currently aged 12 to 17
and their family members who have not received a vaccine, will be eligible to book an appointment to
receive their first dose of the Pfizer vaccine. Our local Health Unit will be leading this initiative and
collaborating with school boards to support a local youth and family vaccination plan. This information
will be shared with our families as local planning develops.

Please continue to monitor Edsby, as well as our social media and website, for the most up-to-date
information, and continue to follow the advice of the North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit.

We thank all of our staff, students and families for supporting our schools and for continuing to do their
part to keep our community safe.  Our prayerful best wishes for continued learning success.

Thank you.
Nipissing-Parry Sound Catholic District School Board

https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1000124/ontario-extending-stay-at-home-order-until-june-2
http://www.npsc.ca
https://www.myhealthunit.ca/en/index.asp

